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Rickreall Watershed Council 
580 Main Street, Suite A 

Dallas, OR 97338 
503-623-9680 ext. 104 

rickreallwc@hotmail.com 

Rickreall Watershed Council (RWC) 
Meeting Minutes – May 26, 2016 

 

This Rickreall Watershed Council meeting was held May 26, 2016 at 1:30 pm in the Delbert Hunter 

Arboretum House, Dallas City Park, Dallas, OR. 

 

PRESENT: Lucas Hunt (Coordinator); Jenniffer Bakke (Hancock); Richard Wolcott (resident); Jason 

Dunkin (Sportsmen’s Club), Nancy Heuler(resident). 

 

CALL TO ORDER: 1:30 pm 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS:  

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  

 Approval of March and April minutes was postponed until more members can vote to approve 

by email. 

 

FINANCIALS:   

 Financial Report: Attachment   

 April 2016 Coordinator Services invoice: Invoice signed by Bakke. 

 Insurance correction (CCGA Other): We can pay for D&O insurance for the biennium but will 

be down a month of Coordinator time. RWC= $912/year. GG=$1071/year. The $165.25/month 

is listed under the assumption that each council will be paying separately. In 2017 the cost would 

decrease if we become one council. It does not include General Liability.  We will be using Wall 

Insurance in Dallas.  

 

REPORTS: 

 City of Dallas:. Absent. 

 

 Hancock: Bakke: Hancock and hunting season – no news yet. Details of the expanded stream 

buffer regulations will be finalized as of 2017. The new width for small fish streams will be 60 

feet. 

 

 BLM- Fitting: Absent. 

 

 Sportsmen’s Club: Dunkin.  Ideas for fish trap improvements. Put square concrete pavers under 

the bars in places to prevent undermining and prevent fish from spawning in the trap. Now it’s 

bedrock overlaid by cobble. Fred Braun has told Dunkin that it would be possible to de-water the 

channel during installation.   It would have to be done with discretionary or Hancock 

Enhancement funds – it wouldn’t qualify for a small grant. It may require renting a small 

excavator to get down to the bedrock plus permitting with DSL and ODF. Jake Dyer is the one 
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who does the dam calculations and adjustments. Dunkin will talk to Fred about turning it off 

briefly so that council members can look at it, take photos and decide what to do. We would have 

to wait until the water starts going over the spillway again – otherwise the creek would go dry.  

 

PROJECT UPDATES / PLANNING:  

South Fork Aerial LWD:   

 Hunt sent the contract to Columbia today. Columbia said they would have no problem putting 

the 55 Wainwright logs above the North Fork bridge (if Hancock is amenable). They would be 

trucked over first, probably with Foundation funds. Still need to discuss landing locations and 

date.   

 

 Baskett Slough FWS also has some 30’ and 40’ logs ($75 & $100). These could be a wood 

source for Rockhouse or Canyon Creek. We would have to reserve them with Graham, the 

refuge manager. Chris Seal is the FWS coordinator at Baskett Slough. Hunt will discuss with 

Chris getting them yarded.  

 

 The helicopter work will be scheduled after July 1. Hancock may need to update the access 

permit / agreement. Bakke will find out. The contractors will be providing an insurance 

certificate. Hancock should be added to the insurance. 

 

 We will be accepting the Grand Ronde check in early June.  

 

Laurel Creek Shovel LWD:  Hunt will submit the permits together with the helicopter work permits 

once the Columbia date is set. It should be ready to go soon once we get a contractor.  

 

Additional logs:  About 6 coarse wood pieces (20’ with root wads) on Ellendale will be available this 

summer for use in the Laurel Creek project. The helicopter work could use them if they are convenient 

to choker. Dunkin mentioned that he has seen two trees being cut down at the high school too.  

 

Mercer Dam Plunge Pool: Attachment-Cost Estimate Hunt worked with Marty – they have a very full 

summer and won’t be able to do it this summer, so construction is pushed to next summer. Budget: 

Some of the City’s contribution could be in the form of a match rather than dollars. Hunt also has 

created a small grant application for it but has not submitted it yet. He is waiting for the formal plan 

from Gilson and to find out what the City can provide as matching contributions. The small grant 

program doesn’t have a category for down-stream fish passage improvements. ODFW estimated that it 

would take 5 weeks, though we might be able to shorten that and reduce the cost if we used a local 

concrete contractor.  Hunt will look into that option once he gets the formal plan from Gilson and also 

see if it would be okay with ODFW.  

 

Temperature Monitoring:  Luckiamute hired an intern to do their temperature monitoring (Hannah 

Buleza for 10 paid hours/week).  Should we consider paying her to also do our temperature monitoring?  

The RWC-Hancock plan needs completion first. The project is time-sensitive but better late than never?  

Perhaps we should get all the equipment assembled and calibrated by the intern, plus an agreement, so it 

is ready to go next summer. On hold. 

 

Steelhead Reintroduction Plan: Attachment & action plan graphic   
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Hunt talked to Lance Kruzic of NOAA, following up to their meeting in January at ODFW. He has the 

bones of a reintroduction plan but details with stakeholders (BLM, Hancock, and City) need to be 

worked out and signed before it can be permitted.  The idea would be to put a tentative plan in place, 

leading to a proposal for steelhead passage at the dam. Many of the issues involve fish science, so it 

would be better to wait until Scott gets back in June. To get a steelhead passage permit, we need to have 

something pulled together by the end of summer or sooner. Bakke will talk to Jerry, region manager at 

Hancock, about Hancock involvement. We don’t have a similar plan for Coho because it is not a listed 

species (just an informal agreement with the City).   

 

An important part of the agreement is a long-term plan for the fish trap. Dunkin: now we trap about 100 

steelhead/year, move them over the dam and we get 300 back. (The carrying capacity of the lower creek 

is about 100.)  

 

Part of the application is weighing the risks and benefits of moving the fish over the dam. Bakke: What 

is our end goal?  Are we trying to re-establish a temporary population above the dam?  Are we working 

for recovery or just the protection of an existing population? For species recovery, we would need a 

permanent system.  The time-frame is limited; the permit reviews will be around the end of summer and 

won’t happen again for several years. Dunkin: Can we submit a simpler plan rather than no plan? 

Expanding the project with a permanent trap and haul program would be easier to support since there is 

an existing population of fish there.  Other limiting factors: below dam bedrock, lower creek summer 

water quality, Hancock’s commitment to participate.  

 

Bakke recommended that the City, Hancock (Jerry) & Hunt get together soon to see if it would be 

feasible to have an agreement.  Hancock at the local level is only allowed to sign agreements of three 

years or less. There is a possibility that recovery might entail increasing the buffer sizes on Hancock 

land. Hunt will schedule a meeting with the City, BLM and Jerry, plus NOAA if possible. 

 

Capacity Building Application: Due June 6. Provides funds for coordinator time, legal review, facilitator 

to help us explore how we would accomplish a merger with Glenn-Gibson WC. There is a previous 

application by Nathan. 

 

Annual Report to Commissioners: Not done yet. The paperwork for self-review is due by the mid-

biennium in June or July. 

 

One Mile Creek Cable Directional Felling: On hold. 

Rockhouse Shovel LWD:   

Fish Trap Gate, HFM 2016 November Access: On hold.  

Canyon Creek and WeyCo South Fork:   

Holman Wayside:  On hold. 

Screw trap repairs: On hold.  

Urban water efficiency outreach: On hold. 

Drinking water tour: On hold. 




